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Dear Parents and Carers 
 
As you may already be aware we have been very fortunate in securing funding to enable us to 
make some alterations to the school.  These will include the construction of a new classroom 
with new toilets at the front of the school where the gazebo currently stands, alteration to the 
current Year 2 classrooms, the creation of an intervention room and refurbishment of the 
Foundation Stage toilets.  All of the work is being led and overseen by the Local Authority and 
will provide so many wider opportunities and enhance the provision we can offer our pupils and 
school community.  
 
To ensure the work is completed before the beginning of the next academic year the contractors 
will begin work on Saturday 19th June.  All safety risk assessments have been carried out and due 
to the position of the extension this will have minimal impact on the day to day running of the 
school and of course the safety and welfare of our community will not be impacted in anyway.  
The contractors will have their own designated working space and the area they will work in will 
be securely fenced and completely separate from the children.  To enable separation of 
contractors and parents/carers a temporary gate will be erected at the beginning of the green 
fence which runs along the driveway from Southfield Close.   The only changes that need to be 
made are the following for the Caterpillar and Ladybird classes.  All others should use the drop-
off and collection points as usual: 
 

 Ladybirds – drop-off at 8.50am and collection at 3pm from the main office door.  Please 
continue to use the Southfield Close entrance. 

 Caterpillars – Please stand on the marked crosses at the top of the steps on the main 
playground and the children will enter (9am) and leave (3.10pm) through the KS1 
cloakroom door.  Please continue to use the Southfield Close entrance via the 
temporary gate. Staff will be available to help and direct if needed. 

 
Due to contractors requiring access to our school car park and for safety reasons there will be no 
vehicular access to the school and please be cautious as contractors vehicles may be moving, 
although they will eliminate this as much as possible especially at drop off and collection times. 
 
If you would like any further information please do not hesitate to contact the school office and 
we will do everything we can to help. 
 
Thank you for your continued support regarding this building work and also regarding our 
COVID-19 safety measures. 
 
Yours sincerely 
Mrs Sam Woolhouse 
Headteacher 
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